
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

 

 

STATEMENT IN SUPPORT OF HOUSE BILL 1160 (Representative Keiser, Senator Klein) 

• The undersigned associations representing insurers and financial professionals issuing and 

selling annuities strongly support House Bill 1160, which will help North Dakotans save for 

their retirement.  Together, these associations account for more than 94 percent of the 

annuities issued and sold in the Peace Garden State. 

 

• An annuity – a personal pension – is the only private market financial product that guarantees 

lifetime income, providing protection for North Dakotans against outliving their savings.  Many 

middle-income consumers rely on annuities for financial security.  The median annual 

household income of annuity owners is $64,000, and individuals who own annuities are less 

dependent on public programs in their retirement years.   

 

• In 2019 alone, $192 million in annuity benefits were paid out to North Dakota residents, 

helping them maintain security through retirement.  

 

• House Bill 1160 updates North Dakota’s existing law governing annuity sales practices to 

incorporate changes that have been approved by the National Association of Insurance 

Commissioners after two years of extensive debate. 

 

o It provides that insurers and financial sales professionals must act in the best interest 

of annuity purchasers without putting their own financial interests ahead of the 

consumers’ interests.  It sets forth clear obligations that when met are deemed to 

satisfy the best interest standard of care. 

 

o It also makes sure consumers receive additional, user-friendly disclosure materials 

that will help them make informed decisions, all while preserving access to valuable 

financial advice and products. 

 

o It safeguards the ability of small and moderate savers to access the financial guidance 

they want to plan for their own financial futures. 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
   

 

• House Bill 1160 also aligns well with federal SEC standards for securities recommendations.  

Together, they will give consumers – regardless of where in the United States they live or 

move to – the benefit of strong and consistent state and federal consumer protections when 

planning for their retirement. 

For these reasons, we strongly encourage the North Dakota legislature to pass House Bill 1160. 

Signed, 

American Council of Life Insurers (ACLI) 
J. Bruce Ferguson, Senior Vice President State Relations bruceferguson@acli.com 

 
Federation of Americans for Consumer Choice (FACC) 
 Kim O’Brien, Chief Executive Officer kim@facchoice.com 
 
Financial Security for All (FINSECA) 
 Josh Caron, Vice President of Legislative Affairs jcaron@finseca.org 
 
Financial Services Institute (FSI) 
 Dan Barry, Director of State Legislative Affairs Dan.Barry@financialservices.org 
 
Indexed Annuity Leadership Council (IALC) 
 Jim Poolman, Executive Director JimPoolman@FIAinsights.org 
 
Insured Retirement Institute (IRI) 
 Liz Pujolas, Director of State Affairs lpujolas@irionline.org 

National Association for Fixed Annuities (NAFA) 
 Pam Heinrich, General Counsel and Director of Government Affairs pam@nafa.org 
 
National Association of Insurance and Financial Advisors (NAIFA) 
 Diane Boyle, Senior Vice President, Government Relations dboyle@naifa.org 
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